

General Meeting 9th March 2021 8.00pm The Albion Hotel

COMMITTEE PRESENT: Kevin Fisher (Vice President), Adrian Flynn (Treasurer), Merri Norman (Secretary), Tyana Bell (Electronic Editor, Social Secretary), Neil Turner (Historic Registrar)

APOLOGIES: Stuart Cotton (President)

CLUB MEMBERS PRESENT: Steve, Gavin & Margaret G, Matt & Mel G, Garry, Steve & Lee, Mike, Shaun, Stefan, Mark & Andrew, Dean, Matt M

Guests: Anne and Jim (potential new members) introduced themselves and explained their love of Minis.

ACTING PRESIDENT - KEVIN: Minutes of last meeting confirmed.

Explained that at the recent Committee Meeting the development of a new and better website for the Club was discussed. Stuart is working hard at the moment to get this site up and running in the near future. More details to come at the next full Club Meeting.

Stuart will also be bring along some examples of new merchandise that could be available to club members soon.

HAY – lets make it a big one this year. We need to enter every event to give us the greatest possible chance of winning Hay and we need the most appropriate car for each event with the appropriate driver to achieve the best result.

We believe there is 1 point issued for every class of competition.

We particularly need to win the "Show and Shine" and it was mooted that there be one person who inspects each car prior to the event to point out areas of possible improvement prior to the judging.

TREASURER - ADRIAN: There is currently \$21,312, 74 in the account as at end February. People should be receiving membership renewal notices soon.

SECRETARY - MERRI: we received bank statements for Adrian, Federation of Historic Motoring Clubs Information for Neil and 3 Mini Mags from Queensland for everyone. No correspondence out.

SOCIAL SECRETARY – TYANA: The Club Ski Weekend was held over the long weekend with almost perfect weather. We had about 25 members and their dogs attend and once again, a great time was had by all.

Tyana has re-inroduced **Pub Night** on the 4th Tuesday of each month. Therefore the next one will be on TUESDAY 23RD March at THE BRUNSWICK. There will also be a Club Run on the last Sunday of this Month which will be SUNDAY 28TH MARCH TO LOBETHAL – meet At Victoria Park at 9.00am for a 9.30 start



COMPETITION SECRETARY – ADRIAN: coming up in March is:

14th March SA Motorkhana Championship (Round 1)

27th March Come 'n Try Hillclimb

Recently there was a Supersprint event at Tailem Bend. Our Club was represented by Neil, Steve, Richard and Tony. In a field of 77 that included many fast and varied cars, Neil came in 7th fastest overall – congratulations Neil.

For next month, there is an historic race meeting at Mallala on 17th April and a Motorkhana (Round 2) championship event on the 18th at Mt Gambier.

HISTORIC CARS REGISTRAR – NEIL: the Grants that were mentioned in the last Minutes have been put on hold for this year due to covid but hopefully will be available in 2022. Adrian advised that there are from time to time grants available through Motor Sport Australia.

BUY, SELL, SWAP: Mike advised that he has a couple of doors with wind up windows for sale. An 1100 Morris motor for sale and a nice bonnet also for sale. Stefan advised he is looking for R53 brakes. Please ring these people direct or get in touch through the FB site

MEETING CLOSED AT 8.35PM